Cromwell Area Community Club
April 6, 2023 Meeting Minutes

The CACC meeting was called to order by President, Kim Ochocki, at 5:05 p.m. on Thursday, April 6, 2023.
Members present were Sharon Zelazny, Dee Debele, Lindsay Lally, Lynn Odegaard, Brenda Nyberg, Kim
Ochocki, and Tracey Goranson.

A motion was made by Tracey, seconded by Lindsay, to approve the agenda as presented. All in favor, motion
carried.

A motion was made by Lynn, seconded by Sharon to approve the minutes from the March 2, 2023 meeting as
presented, with one correction. All in favor, motion carried.

Treasurer's Report — Brenda presented the March 2023 financial reports noting the report reconciles to bank
statements and also reflect earmarked funds for picnic tables ($5,000) and 2023 Chilloween ($198.23). A
motion was made by Sharon, seconded by Tracey, to approve the March 2023 treasurer’s report. All in favor,
motion carried.

Mayor’s Update — The report sent out by the city stated that there is manganese in the city water. This is the
same as it has been. It is safe to drink. Following the Health Guidelines of Value, it said it is safe. Box culverts
will be replaced this summer between Cromwell and Wright. The box culvert that splits Upper and Lower Island
Lake just outside of Cromwell will be replaced July 5-July 27. A detour will be in place. The box culverts by
Woodbury Lake and the Tamarack River. The Hwy. 73 corridor meeting was rescheduled for April 12, 5:00
p.m. @ the pavilion.

OLD BUSINESS:
The CACC received the LCP Operation Round Up Grant for $1,000 for the ice skating rink.

MN Sings Update — Ann Markusen was not present to give an update. The Cromwell Sings competition will be
held at Wrong Days in Wright.

Final stages of the resident guide: The printing will be done by Valley Printing. Wright has decided to not join
the project. We will order reusable grocery bags with our logo and information on them. The city will be
including note pads.

NEW BUSINESS:

We received a thank you from the Tri Community Food Shelf for our donation in March.

Department of Health Food License — We will send this in later when we know what we have going for the fall
and Harvest Festival. It is just due before we sell any food.

Our Cinco de Mayo party will be held on Thursday, May 4th at the pavilion from 5:30-7:00. We will have Hors
d’ouvres, margaritas and sangria. All community members are invited to join us for a fun casual evening. We
will not hold a meeting in May. We will get posters up and put on our Facebook page, and website.

Roadside Clean Up — Kim is working on this and will send out a reminder when things dry up and we can hold
it. It will be held in May this year, due to the rain we have had and snow melt.

Harvest Festival — Will be held September 8, 9 and 10, 2023. We plan to have live music in the park again this
year on Saturday with the Jokimaki’'s from 1:00-4:00 in the afternoon. Brenda will confirm. We discussed other
ideas and will finalize at the next meeting on June 1, 2023.

A motion was made by Lindsay, seconded by Sharon to adjourn the meeting at 6:06 p.m. All in favor, motion
carried, meeting adjourned.

Submitted by Lynn Odegaard (acting secretary)



